Joint Statement by San Gabriel Valley Congressional Members 

on MTA Decision to Shortchange Local Projects and 

Add Toll Roads to the I-10 & I-110

Washington, D.C. — U.S. Representatives Hilda L. Solis (CA-32), David Dreier (CA-26), Grace F. Napolitano (CA-38), and Gary G. Miller (CA-42)  issued the following statement on the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transit Authority’s decision yesterday to shortchange the San Gabriel Valley on transportation projects and to implement toll roads on the I-10 and I-110.

“Yesterday was a three strikes kind of day for the San Gabriel Valley at the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority’s (Metro) board meeting.

“First, Metro turned its back on the residents of the San Gabriel Valley by refusing to support greater equity in the half cent sales tax proposal. The result? If the sales tax makes it onto the ballot in November and voters choose to support it, they’ll be paying almost $61 more per year and likely getting far less than 50% of their money back in transit and transportation projects. 

“Adding insult to inequity, Metro voted a second time to implement toll roads on the I-10 corridor, in conjunction with implementation of toll roads on the I-110. There’s a clear reason why we and several other Members of Congress urged Metro to delay yesterday’s vote on this matter. Many critical details about how this proposal, which will cost more than $130 million to implement, are still missing – such as pricing plans, efforts to mitigate costs on low and moderate income consumers and small businesses, and impacts of congestion transfer. In fact, the document that Metro voted today to execute wasn’t even available for public review before the vote was taken. Yesterday’s vote made it clear – Metro’s just chasing the money at the expense of our residents and commuters.

“If inequity and insult aren’t enough, Metro Board Members said no to a commitment of less than one half of one percent of its capital budget for the only project ready to be built in LA County – the Gold Line Foothill Extension. This project could save our residents money – households that use public transit save an average of $6,251 every year. It could create jobs - every $1 spent on infrastructure results in a gain of $6 in jobs. Construction alone could create at least 2,000 new jobs. It could deliver needed economic development – more than $40 billion by 2030. 

“The Federal government has stood up and done its part to demonstrate support – our local Congressional delegation has already delivered $27.19 million. If Metro would commit its share, we could fight for an additional $320 million in Federal funds. Rather than join us, Metro said no to the San Gabriel Valley. 

“Residents of the San Gabriel Valley deserve better than what Metro delivered yesterday. It’s time to say no to inequity, no to insult, and yes to economic development in the San Gabriel Valley. It’s time to say no to Metro.”
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